
Basingstoke and District Table Tennis Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 29th November 2016 

7 Anton Close 
Oakley 

Rg23 7Ag 
 Present 
Mike Wood, Terri Allison, Terry White, Phil Ware and Keith Russell 
 
 1. Apologies for absence 
 Tony Amies, Gill Larking, Celia Hooker, Dave Partridge and Dave MacDonald 
 
2. Approval of Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of 29th September 2016 were approved. 
 
3. Matters Arising 
3(7.3) Dave MacDonald is to send a list of names to Tony for inclusion on the web-site. 
Dave is still compiling the names and will forward as soon as he can. 
Not yet completed. 
Action: Dave 
3(5.3) Keith reported that he has finally started receiving correspondence from the bank to his address and 
not the previous treasurer. However the system for on-line payments has yet to be resolved. It is hoped 
that this will be up and running for the beginning of next season. 
Action: Keith 
3 (4.5) Terry will contact council re supplying a bin for the toilets at Essex Road. 
There is now a bin in place. 
Action: Closed 
3 (7.1) Terry has had his police check renewed and his coaching licence. The league will pay the fees. 
Keith has paid Terry 
Action Closed 
3 (5.1) Any further information regarding the council rent and Essex Road will be reported on in due 
course. 
Action: Closed 
3 (7) Dave still awaits the crest for new roundels. 
Action: Terry 
3 (4.1) All Handbooks have been distributed. 
Action: Closed 
3(5.4) No further report on the plaques being engraved. 
Action: Dave 
3(5.6) See Development 
3 (6) The Championships dates have been published 
Action: Closed 
3(7.1) Terri will confirm that Tony has the date of the finals night and that it will be put on the web-site. 
Action: Terri 
3(7.2) Keith paid our membership to the Basingstoke Sports Council some time ago but has heard nothing 
back from them. Mike will chase up our confirmation of payment and ask Tony to advertise their logo on 
our web-site. 
Action: Mike 
 
 



3(7.4) Tony has entered details of ‘Droppa’ on the web-site 
Action: Closed 
 
4. Development 
In Dave’s absence, Mike reported that the sub-committee had met and discussed ways forward for the 
benefit of table tennis in the area. It was agreed to put a proposal to the council for a purpose built table 
tennis centre. 
Dave had copied the facilities shown on the web-site for Cippenham Table Tennis Centre and using that as 
a format/template for discussion, it was decided that Dave would put a proposal together to be sent to the 
council as a basis for prospective meetings with them. 
Action: Dave M  
 
5. Officer’s Reports 
(5.1)Treasurer’s report 
Keith reported that we have a payment plan with the council re the outstanding rent on Essex Road and 
that once paid it will take us up until the end of December 2016. From January 2017 we will then be paying 
by quarterly invoices.  
With the huge drop in our bank balance and the knowledge of an increase in rent for Essex Road, Keith 
decided to put together a projection of the League’s finances for the forthcoming year. 
His calculations are quite disturbing.   
He started by saying that we currently have £8,437.96 in our account as shown on 25th November 2016. 
The expected income for Essex Road 2017/18 is £5,620 with expenditure being £7,405.which will leave a 
deficit of £1785. 
He continued with the running costs of coaching at Aldworth, the outlay for trophies, particularly 
engraving, the Championships and printing costs of the Handbook. 
Basically we are running at a loss and although we have monies in credit now, he predicts that in 5 years or 
so we will have no savings at all. 
Mike will speak again to the council re the service charges but that won’t make too much difference to the 
grim prognosis of our finances at the present running costs. 
It was suggested that we will have to make savings where we can and increases will have to be made by all. 
The cost of room hire for Essex Road will have to be more than the £15 per night currently charged to 
users. 
The committee will do its utmost to keep all increases as small and as gradual as possible but if the league 
is to survive we have to make difficult decisions to keep afloat. 
Mike asked Keith if he could put together a proposal based on his projections for submission to the 
committee for further discussion. 
Action: Keith and Mike 
5.2 Registration Secretary’s report 
Keith reported on behalf of Celia that there are 29 teams entered into the league and 135 players have 
registered and paid. 
 5.3Web Master 
No Report 
5.4Essex Road Officer 
5.4 (1) Terry has 5 extra keys for the Essex Road Match Room, which he will distribute in due course. 
A record of key holders is to be updated and Terry will keep this. Key holders are asked to sign for their 
key. 
 Action: Terry 
5.4(2) Terry raised the issue of the condition of the floor. It has become slippery and attempts to rectify 
this have failed. Mike said he would approach the council for advice and assistance in this matter. 
Action: Mike 
 
 



 
 (5.5)Trophy Secretary 
No Report 
 
(5.6)Press Secretary 
No report 
 
 (5.7)Development Officer 
Report is as shown at item 4. 
6. Any Other Business 
(6.1)Mike asked Keith for a breakdown on the costs of running the championships in order to let Queen’s 
Club know their budget. 
Action: Keith 
(6.2)Terri reported that Inter-Town matches are to be played on Sunday, December 11th at Andover. 
Peter Martin has kindly offered to arrange teams etc. 
(6.3) Terry has received 96 Butterfly G40 balls from Tee Sports, which will be used for the annual closed 
championships. He remarked on the different spins and general quality of the plastic balls and wondered if 
the league might like to adopt a particular ball for all to use. This will require notification to all players and 
if agreed, a rule change at next year’s AGM. 
It was not dismissed as an idea and Terri A suggested that should the league decide we would use just one 
make of ball, we might be able to get a deal with Tee Sports for a supply and distribute at a far less cost to 
each club. 
Terry White will sound out Tee Sports and report back. 
Action: Terry 
(6.4) Mike had received a request for the league to pay for a coaching course for a player to coach at their 
own club. Whilst everyone was encouraging for further coaching skills in the league it was felt that it 
couldn’t justify using the league funds for just one club. If there was some commitment to coach at 
Aldworth for the benefit of all comers then it would reconsider. Mike will advise. 
Action: Mike 
(6.5) Phil offered to take on the admin of the League’s insurance policies. Keith will send him all policies for 
Phil to review and keep up to date. 
The committee thanked Phil for doing this as it will take some work away from the treasurer. 
Action: Keith 
(6.6) Mike raised the subject of the committee’s Christmas meal. The suggestion is to go to the Chinese 
Restaurant at the top of the town sometime in the early part of the New Year. 
Terri will organise. 
Action: Terri 
 
8. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting is to be confirmed as the sub-committee wants to meet first and report back. 
Action: Terri 
The committee thanked Terri for hosting and for the lovely refreshments. 


